
 

 

Rāpare, 14 Hepetema 2023/ Thursday, 14 September 2023 

 
Kia Ora Tatou 

It was rewarding to see a culmination of learning through The Arts celebrated 
at Hauraki School this week. We hope you were able to join us for the 
Festival and enjoy the dance, drama, choirs, orchestras, visual art and so 
forth. I feel immensely proud of these tamariki and so grateful for the 
talented staff who provide such opportunities for our children.   

 
 

Boys’ Choir Middle School Drama 

  

Jump Jam Group Finale ‘Sing the World Around’ 

 
We have had other successes too during the past fortnight. 

Our Tournament of Minds team of seven won their problem solving  
competition last Saturday. They are off to Wellington to compete in the 
nationals this weekend.  Well done, Charlie Bennett, Scarlett Mahy, Alice 
Jiang, Mila Hamilton, Cindy Yang, Jun Kim and Minato Kai. 

Congratulations also extend to Tom Perrin, year 6 student, who was placed 
3rd in the Peninsula Speech competition last week with his entertaining 
speech about ‘Why Pineapple Does Not Belong on Pizza’. 

 

And more success! 

The Jump Jam team was amazing at their inter-
school North Shore competition on Saturday held 
at Torbay School.  
We got Excellence in Technical, and Merit in 
Presentation.  So proud of the team, they 
performed their best! 

 

KEY DATES 

Monday 18 September 6pm 
BOT meeting 

Tuesday 19 September 7.30pm 
PTA meeting   

Friday 22 September 8.30 – 9.30am 
Student sharing of work with 
parents  

Friday 22 September 3pm 
Term 3 ends  

Monday 9 October 8.55 am 
Term 4 begins 8.55am 

 

  



 

SUMMER HOCKEY 

North Harbour Hockey Summer 
Hockey registrations are now open 
for students in Years 3-6 who wish 
to play hockey in term 4. If your 
child is interested in playing hockey 
on a Monday night in term 4 please 
complete the online form below by 
TUESDAY 19 SEPTEMBER. 
https://forms.gle/WdUddRduo41q
WLH96 

CALENDAR ART 
You are now able to go 
online and order your child’s 
calendar art - great 
Christmas presents - 
beautiful art work!  Please 
email Ivy if you have 
misplaced your code 
ivy@hauraki.school.nz 

 

 

A WORD FROM THE DISCO COMMITTEE…. 

Kia ora. We hope everyone had a fantastic time at the disco!  
We are so sorry there were some issues with the photo booth printing and we know it was disappointing. The good 
news is some fantastic fun photos were still taken and we now have them all printed. If you would like a copy of your 
photos please can your child bring a gold coin donation (we didn't charge for this on the night). A member of the 
disco committee will be in the hall foyer at the following times with the photos: 

Wednesday 20th Sept 
from 8am  
Thursday 21st Sept from 
8am  
We would love to get 
your cool photos to you! 
Thanks so much for all 
your support.    

FAMOUS PEOPLE 

Nikolai Anchikhrov 
participated in Nippon 
Grassroots Judo 
competition and got 
second place in his 
group. We are proud 
of his achievement. 

 

Ella Huang has done very well in a recent 
Evolution Dance Competition. 
She has won following awards in her age 
group: 
First place Evoelite Highest Scoring Solo 
First place Open Jazz Solo 
First place Tap duo 
Special mention lyrical Solo 

 

MUFFIN AND MILO TREAT 
Friday 22nd September milo and movie! Ka pai for walking to school through this cold winter term. Everyone who 
walks to school, and all walking school bus students, will be given a ticket to come to milo and movie lunch time fun 
in the hall. 

ENTERING AND EXITING THE SCHOOL 
We ask that you please do not enter or exit the school through the carpark at the back of the administration block. 
Instead please go round the end of the senior block next to the hall. This is a safety issue. Many thanks. 

JOHN CASSON’S GUITAR LESSONS 
Join us for an exhilarating journey where you'll have a blast learning the latest radio hits while step by step, 
discovering essential skills such as; strumming, playing and learning to read riffs and melodies and we’ll also build up 
to writing your own songs too! our lessons create a fun and engaging environment where you'll learn the skills for 
creative expression, helping you become the guitar hero you've always wanted to be. 

All our classes start from the very beginning, so no experience needed! our lessons are in the music room every 
Wednesday and Friday after school. Call John 022 604 8766 John.casson@musiqhub.co.nz" 

https://forms.gle/WdUddRduo41qWLH96
https://forms.gle/WdUddRduo41qWLH96
mailto:ivy@hauraki.school.nz
mailto:John.casson@musiqhub.co.nz


 

SPORTS 
Netball News 

Our W3 netball team are to be congratulated on winning their grade 
and were acknowledged at the prize giving on Monday evening.  

We are particularly proud of them as they’re the only Hauraki team to 
win their competition this year. 
From left back: Emmeline Wild, Ohio Massey, Taylor Metcalfe, Cailey 
Moore, Karmah Elsayed  

From left front:  Zoe Greenhill,  Ava Yianakis, Allegra Child  

Touch Rugby 
Registrations have now closed and teams are bring organised ready for the first day of play next term. Children 
will need to play in a regulation dark green sports t-shirt and black shorts. Please note that our new sports shirts 
are now available for purchase from the school office at a cost of $44 any time from now. Sports shirts are one 
side and house colour on the reverse side. For those who are unable to purchase a new shirt the school is able to 
provide an old regulation dark green shirt. 

 

 

This is the last newsletter for the term. Enjoy the holidays and we look forward to having everyone back on Monday 9 

October by no later than 8.55am! 

Ngā mihi nui. 

Clarinda Franklin  

Principal 

PTA NEWS 

 

Thanks Everyone who came to our annual disco last week! 
We had a great turnout and all students appeared to have a wonderful 
night. The night raised close to $3,000 which is a great addition to our 
pool fund! 
Thanks to all the parent volunteers who showed up to help with all the 
jobs. 
Special thanks to our sponsors- 
Rachael Bridger from Harcourts, Cooper and Co for her sponsorship of 
our Photo Booth. Rachael is a Hauraki school mum and one of our local 
real estate specialists, experienced, well connected and hard working for 
all your buying and selling. 
Our Local Hauraki corner Countdown thanks for always giving us a great 
deal on our yummy treats and supplies! 

 
 

  

  

  

 



 

                                               COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 

 
 
 

 
Brain Play 
Brain Play is thrilled to offer an incredible line up of after-school 
activities designed to ignite the curiosity and creativity of Kiwi kids 
aged 5 to 13. Join us all over Auckland and online for Minecraft 
adventures and STEM programmes! Our engaging classes cater to 
various interests, fostering a love for science and technology. With 
free trials online and in-person available, there's something for 
everyone. We also have lots of free events all over Auckland, think 3D 
design, STEM, robotics and more. Book your child's spot today 
at https://www.brainplay.co.nz and unlock their limitless potential! 
 

 
  

  
 

https://www.brainplay.co.nz/


 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

  
 

   

 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  
 

 


